
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 June 30, 2004 

 
 
 

Mr. James Owczarski  
Common Council Administration Manager 

City Clerk's Office 
City Hall, Room 205 
 

 
Dear Mr. Owczarski: 
 

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common 
Council approval:     
 

Beach Monitoring Project Grant -- This resolution approves continued 
support for this grant funded by the State of Wisconsin Department of 

Natural Resources.  The funds will be used for daily monitoring of five 
City of Milwaukee sites on the lakefront.        
 

Medical Assistance Outreach Grant -- This is continuation funding from 
the Milwaukee Foundation through the Social Development Commission.  The 
purpose of the grant is to assist low-income families in obtaining 

medical insurance and food stamps.   
 
Coordinated Community Response Grant  -- This continuing grant from the 

State of Wisconsin Office of Justice Assistance will enhance and expand 
the Coordinated Community Response coordinated by the City of 

Milwaukee’s Commission on Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault.       
 
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening Grant  - This resolution approves 

continued support for this grant funded by the Wisconsin Division of 
Health and Family Services.  The goal of the grant is to reduce 
mortality from breast and cervical cancer by increasing the number of 

low-income and underserved women 50 years of age and older who are 
routinely screened.   

 
Steps to a Healthier US -- This resolution approves the application for 
the funding for this grant from the U.S. Department of Health and Human 

Services.   
 
West Nile Virus Surveillance Grant -- This resolution amends Common 

Council File 031019 relative to the application, funding and 
expenditures of this grant.  An additional $25,291 in funding is being 
received.   

 
 

All appropriate paperwork is attached.  Thank you for your consideration.   
 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 

 
                              Janet Nell 

Administrative Specialist-Sr.  

Attachments 


